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Greetings from all the brethren at the Iglesia de
Cristo. There is a great amount of excitement to start
another year in the Lord’s work. We would like to
update you on the progress in our congregation. For
2013, our numbers increased from 30-35 up to 45-50.
Our attendance average was around 47 people in our
worship services. There were 6 baptisms and 7 who
were restored. We
started participating in
McMinnville's Bible
Bowl and we are very
proud of our team.
Those guys and girls
work very hard. We
placed 4th in the
month of November.
This year we are
starting with a strong
and faithful mentality
and are very
encouraged to
continue the work in
our community. We
have had several new contacts of families who have
recently moved into the area and are seeing families
come back who were absent from us a good while. At
the beginning of the year we had a planning meeting
where we talked about goals, projects and strategies
to help our growth both spiritually and numerically.

Contact Information

Minister: Robert Garibaldi
Email: robert@bybeebranch.org
Phone: (931) 314-9556

Church Building:
3874 Sparta Hwy, McMinnville, TN 37110
Phone: (931) 668-6808

We are hopeful for continued growth in 2014 in our
congregation. Our gratitude for the support we have
from several area congregations is tremendous and
we feel very blessed to have it. The building in which
we worship is another great blessing we have; a
comfortable place where we can meet with our
Hispanic brethren. Also, we are having several
activities this year. A
gospel meeting is
planned in
coordination with 3-4
door knocking
sessions, and other
meetings with more
Iglesias de Cristo in
Middle Tennessee. We
would like to ask all of
you to please continue
to not only keep us in
your prayers, but also
to please keep
supporting the
Hispanic group both
spiritually and financially. If your congregation is not
involved with our work, we would sincerely ask you to
consider it and meet to discuss the possibility of
helping this ministry. We want you to know that any
help received will be greatly appreciated. Thank you
and God bless.
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Hispanic Work Financial Report for 2013

Income from Churches:

Bonner ChUFCh ...ttt et se e ennas 1,200.00
Bybee Branch Church........cc e 26,000.00
Grange Hall Church..........cceee et 600.00
MOrriSON CRUICN ...ttt et e nanna 2,400.00
ME LEO CRUICR .ttt ettt a s 1,800.00
SUMMILVIllE ChUICH ..ttt eas 1,200.00

Income from Individuals:

BeN Ed PaUl ...ttt ettt et ee 500.00
INEEIEST ...ttt ettt e sttt e et et e et e et ese s esansesa e esessesansesassesansesansesanens 10.75
TOLtAl INCOMIE@ cuceecceccecceccscceccecsscsscsscssessessesscsscsscsscsscssccsccsccsces D 33,7 10.75

Expenses

Garibaldi SAlary ...t 26,499.96
Medical & Life INSUFANCE ....oeeieeeeeeeeeeeeeetet ettt esaeeseeeeeeteseesseesseens 7,022.12
MILEAZE ...t 3,300.00
Transfer to the Iglesia de Cristo Account™..........ccoverivevinenenereneneneesisenneenn. 500.00
TOLAl EXPENSES.ccccccccceeecccssseeeccssssescssssssesssssssessssssssssssssssssess $ 37,322.08

Beginning Balance (January |, 2013)....ccccccccccccceccccccccceee.$ 4,813.58
INCOMIE ceeecececcecrccecccceccececcecscsscsessesecsssscscsscsessssesssssssesscsessesecsestT 33,7 10.75
Expenses.... «..=37,322.08
Ending Balance (December 31, 201 3) ..ccccceceeeccceecccceccencce $ 1,202.25

**The transfers to the Iglesia de Cristo account are for funds which supplement the
congregations weekly contributions.The local congregation is responsible for their own
fuel expenses, utilities, literature, and benevolence.



